
February 25, 2022 
 
Dear Full-Time Faculty, 
 
In accordance with CTA/NEA guidelines and United Faculty bylaws, it is time to begin the 
election process for Spring 2022. Elections are conducted through open nomination, secret 
ballot, and majority vote. Positions commence from 2022 through Spring 2024.  
 
The following Executive Board seats are up for election (all members of United Faculty 
are eligible to run/vote for these “Officer" positions): 

• Secretary 
• Treasurer 

 
The following Representative Council seats are up for election (only members of 
United Faculty in the respective constituencies are eligible to run/vote for these 
Division/Department group positions): 

• North Orange Continuing Education Representative  
• Fullerton College Library/Humanities 1 Representative 
• Fullerton College Natural Sciences Representative 
• Cypress College Business/Computer Information Systems/Career & Technical 

Education Representative 
• Cypress College Science/Engineering/Math Representative  

 
If you are interested in running for Secretary, Treasurer, or Representative Council, the 
responsibilities of each position can be found in the United Faculty bylaws, which are accessible 
via United Faculty’s website (https://ufnorthorange.com/bylaws.html). I have also attached the 
relevant sections from the bylaws to this email. In order to run, you must file a Spring 2022 
Declaration of Candidacy form (attached to this email) with me at adelshaduf@gmail.com by 
Friday, 3/4/2022, at 11:59pm. I will send a confirmation email acknowledging declarations of 
candidacy by Saturday, 3/5/2022, to eligible candidates (please check your spam/junk folders 
regularly to ensure you receive all elections-related communications). Voting will commence on 
Tuesday, 3/15/2022, at 12:00am. Voting will end on Sunday, 3/20/2022, at 11:59pm. The CTA 
Alphabet is used to list candidates on the ballot. This year’s CTA Alphabet 
is: W  N  S  H  Z  X  R  C  A  K  D  Y  E  B  V  T  J  Q  I  M  U  O  F  L  P  G.  
 
A strong leadership makes for a strong union. I urge all interested and active members to run for 
these open positions.  
 
For additional details about the elections process, please see the attached approved Elections 
Timeline. If you have any questions about the elections process, please contact me 
at adelshaduf@gmail.com.  
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Archie Delshad, Ph.D. 
Associate Professor  
Department of Political Science 
Fullerton College  
United Faculty Parliamentarian 
United Faculty Elections Committee Chair 
Email: adelshaduf@gmail.com 



	
  


